August 23, 1990

Irene Angelico 4301 Esplanade Montreal. Ouebec Canada

Dear Ms. Angelico:

I am writing you many months after viewing your exceptional film, "Dark Lullabies", on our local PBS station in Santa Barbara. I cannot remember being so moved nor informed about that darkest of times in our history as by your magnificent work. All these months later, I am still thinking about it. As the credits were shown, I hastily copied down your name so that I could write to you and thank you. I just uncovered it in a flurry of desk cleaning this morning!

Please know that I am one of, I am confident hundreds, who has benefitted from your research and devotion to this subject. One section that particularly affected me was your sensitive retelling of Mr. Pratt's beautiful story. His memorial bird sanctuary seems to be a most powerful and living "Holocaust Museum" for children. It would be wonderful to learn more about this remarkable man. My family and I hope to revisit Israel in the very near future and a visit to Mr. Pratt's sanctuary would add such dimension to our trip. Perhaps you might be able to help us locate it. Any information about the sanctuary, or Mr. Pratt, would be wonderful.

Again, Mazel Tov on such a significant film. hope that it will be aired again soon...and often.

With warm regards and gratitude,